TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD 
SPECIAL MEETING

WEDNESDAY, MAY 31st, 2017

The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Wednesday, May 31st, 2017.  Supervisor Norton called the meeting to order at 7 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll call:

Joseph Norton – present



Mary Weinberger – present




Linda Eurich – present




Mark D’Agostino – present




Ryan Orton – absent
Also present was acting Attorney for the Town Kyle Van deWater.


Councilman D’Agostino requested that the agenda items be reversed to have #4 and #5, Personnel/Employment and Executive Session be addressed first.  At 7:08PM Joseph Norton then made a motion to go into an Executive Session regarding personnel/employment with Interim Rec. Director Dani Seipp, Rec. Commission member Richard Bell and acting Attorney Van deWater being asked to join the Board in the Supervisor’s office.  The motion was seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – absent.

The Board exited the Executive Session at 7:55PM on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  No action was taken.  Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – absent.
1. COUNTY CONSOLIDATION: The Supervisor and Councilwoman Eurich had attended a County-wide Shared Services Initiative meeting on May 18th, with the County Executive asking both the County and the towns to start looking at cost cutting measures.  Shared services between the government entities were to be considered.  Discussion followed with the supervisor stating that the Town already shares blacktopping projects with adjoining towns and uses the Office of General Services’ state bids for several items for the Highway.  He added that our IT consultants cost less than the County’s shared proposal.  Mr. Norton and Mrs. Eurich would be attending another meeting on June 1st.

2. SOLAR ENERGY: The supervisor said that he had been working with Town Attorney Karen Hagstrom on a draft solar ordinance.  Discussion followed regarding the matter for commercial and residential uses.
3. MILL LANE UPDATE: The Supervisor updated the Board on the progress of Mill Lane’s abandonment: almost complete but just waiting for one more resident to sign off on the plan.

OTHER: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to accept the resignation of Christopher Delfino from the Highway Department, effective June 12th.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – absent.

With no other business, a motion to adjourn at 8:26PM was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.

Submitted by

___________________________

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

